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For Immediate Release
Contact- 609-989-6465

Meeting for Audit of Ballots Addresses Efficiency, Transparency

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mercer County Clerk Paula Sollami-Covello hosted Secretary of State Tahesha Way, state and Mercer County election officials, and voting machine technicians to conduct an audit of voting results from last year’s special election in Princeton. The risk-limiting audit (RLA) was held to further ensure safety and transparency in elections in Mercer County. The meeting to conduct the audit covered topics such as processes for handling and storage of ballots, logistics of the new machines, and options for identifying a ballot. The audit was led by Jennifer Morrell of the Washington, DC-based Democracy Fund. 

Initially, Mercer County election officials piloted the new voting machines, which have a verifiable paper trail, during the special election in Princeton, which was held on December 11 of last year. The bond referendum concerned the approval of funding of repairs in Princeton Public Schools. Voters in Districts 1, 2, 3, 4, and 6 voted on a Dominion ICP voting machine at their polling location at the Johnson Park School on Rosedale Road. The use of this voting machine was part of a statewide pilot program to use voting machines described as less vulnerable to hacking. 

Mercer County is the first county in New Jersey to pilot a voting machine using optical scan technology and only the fourth county in New Jersey (Essex, Union, Gloucester) to participate in this pilot program. Because of its participation, the Capital County is eligible for a $100,000 state grant toward the purchase of new voting machines with similar security and transparency. 

Audits have played a key role in American institutions for a very long time. In elections, they are used to detect errors, limit risk, provide an additional layer of assurance that votes were counted accurately, and deter fraudulent activity such as hacking or altering voting equipment. 
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